
 

 

 



General 

Pekan PKD, CITF oversee UMP preparation as Vaccine 

Administering Centre  

19 July 2021  

By: Mimi Rabita Abdul Wahit, Corporate Communications Unit, The Office of The Vice-Chancellor 

Translation by: Dr. Rozaimi Abu Samah, Engineering College/Faculty of Chemical and Process 

Engineering Technology 

PEKAN, 12 July 2021 - Universiti Malaysia Pahang (UMP) received a delegation from the Pekan 

District Health Office (PKD) and COVID-19 Immunisation Task Force (CITF) to discuss the initial 

preparations for the opening of the Vaccine Administering Centre (PPV) at UMP Pekan. 

The delegation led by Pekan Assistant District Officer, Shahree Anwar Mahmud, was welcomed by 

the Chief Operating Officer/Registrar, Hazmin Aris, to oversee the UMP Multipurpose Hall, which will 

operate as a PPV to provide vaccines to residents around the Pekan district. 

Also present was the Pekan PKD Medical Officer, Dr. Muhammad Syiham Rosli. 

According to Shahree Anwar, his team thanked UMP and welcomed the cooperation of UMP to 

speed up the process of administering vaccines to the residents of the Pekan district so that herd 

immunity can be achieved more quickly. 

“It is expected that there will be 200 vaccine recipients daily when this centre starts operating. 

“However, it depends on adequate resources, including for health workers, volunteers and most 

importantly the supply of vaccines received in the state,” he said in the discussion. 

He said this effort will expand the COVID-19 vaccination outreach programme to form herd 

immunity, where 80% of the population needs to be vaccinated by the end of October. 

“It is also hoped to accelerate the vaccination before the monsoon season,” he said. 

Meanwhile, the UMP Health Centre (PKU) Director, Dr. Khairul Salleh Abdul Basit, said UMP is making 

preparations for logistics and personnel. 

He hoped that the experience of PKU staff and volunteers among the UMP staff who have served in 

several PPVs around Kuantan and Pekan can contribute to the readiness of this centre, which is 

expected to commence on 2 August. 
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